
 

 

 

We’re working in your neighbourhood to improve sewer system service 

ANNACIS ISLAND WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT  

NEW OUTFALL PIPE 
 

44077942  

  

FRASER RIVER CONSTRUCTION SCHEDULE UPDATE    
 

As you may know, construction of the Annacis Island Wastewater Treatment Plant Outfall is underway. This project 

is one of several upgrades that will allow the plant to meet the needs of our growing population, strengthen its 

ability to operate in the event of an earthquake, and adapt to climate change. These upgrades will ensure the 

continued protection of public health and the environment. 

 

Schedule Update & Hours of Work 
In order to complete this work safely and maintain the construction schedule, diesel impact pile driving within the 

Fraser River is expected to continue until summer 2021 during the following allowable work hours:  

 Monday to Friday between 7 a.m. and 7 p.m.  

 Saturdays between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m.   
 

Please note, river conditions and flow rates may impact the work schedule. All work will comply with City of Delta 

and Vancouver Fraser Port Authority bylaws and permit variances.  
 

Construction activities that will not have a significant impact on surrounding communities will resume 24 hours a 

day, seven days a week, as needed, on April 15, 2021, until February 2022. Anticipated activities will include: 

 Concrete pours 

 Welding 

 Cleaning out piles 

 Vibratory sheet extraction 

 Equipment maintenance   

 

Noise Impacts & Our Commitment to You 

Metro Vancouver is committed to minimizing the impacts of this work on the surrounding community. To meet 

that commitment, crews will be using a quieter vibratory hammer to complete the majority of the in-river pile 

driving work. Heavier impact hammer equipment will only be used as needed during the allowable daytime hours. 

If you have any questions or concerns about this or about the project in general, please do not hesitate to contact 

us using the information on the reverse. 

 

COVID-19 and Delivery of Essential Services 
Metro Vancouver continues to closely monitor developments regarding COVID-19 and our paramount 

commitment is to maintain essential services to the region while protecting the health and safety of our 

employees, contractors, residents and businesses. Metro Vancouver’s construction projects are key components in 

ensuring the ongoing delivery of essential services as defined by the Province of BC. Metro Vancouver follows the 

guidance of the Provincial Health Officer and is taking all necessary measures to ensure our worksites remain safe 

and healthy.  

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding while we complete this essential infrastructure project in your 

community. 

March 30, 2021 



 

Community Liaison: 604-432-6200 (Monday to Friday from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.) 
 

After-Hours Emergency: 604-451-6610 
 

Email: icentre@metrovancouver.org (Please include “Annacis Island” in the subject line of your email.) 
 

For more information or to sign up for project updates, please visit: www.metrovancouver.org                               
(Type “Annacis Island” in the search bar) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


